
  
 

  
 
 
 
 

                                                                                           

 

 

Dear Colleagues,  

Dear Students, 

 

I call your attention to the new published Rector’s Ordinance No. 4/2020 on the course and 

completion of the teaching process during the summer semester of the academic year 2019/20 at 

Pavol Jozef Šafárik University in Košice http://www.upjs.sk/filozoficka-fakulta/.  

 

Pursuant to the above Rector’s Ordinance, I hereby provide you with the following additional 

guidelines and information: 

 

1. I hereby ask you to strictly comply with Rector’s Ordinance No. 4/2020. We have done and 

will do everything to make sure that we as academic staff and you as students complete the 

summer semester, teaching process, as well as examination period by the distance education 

method in line with the original schedule. 

2. The management of the Faculty of Arts of UPJŠ in cooperation with the heads of 

departments and the Academic Senate of the Faculty of Arts of UPJŠ are currently working 

on modification of the schedule of the summer semester of 2019/20. Your assistance and 

also cooperation with the senators will help us take the most appropriate decisions. The 

schedule modification will refer particularly to state examinations. Once the suggested 

modifications are approved by the Academic Senate, the schedule will be published.  

 

I believe that you all are in good health and that we will cope with this exceptional situation in 

which we have found ourselves these days with as much willingness and responsiveness as I feel 

from you all and which I greatly appreciate.  

 

Dear students, feel free to contact us at any time. 

 

 

Take care. 

 

In Košice on 25 March 2020        prof. PhDr. Oľga Orosová, CSc. 

                          Dean  

 

http://www.upjs.sk/filozoficka-fakulta/

